
Our Lady of Peace Catholic  

Primary and Nursery School  

Newsletter—Friday  31st January  

Volume  17 

 

Dear Parents,  
 
Hope you have all had a good week.  
 
This week we launched the Jubilee 2025 Holy Year with the children. We 
shared the CAFOD video in assembly which showed the children what 
this special year is all about. The children during this week have then 
been thinking about the theme for the jubilee about being Pilgrims of 
Hope and have written their own hopes for a class 'Jar of Hopes'. These 
will be shared throughout 2025 in class prayer times. If you would like to 
know more about the Jubilee year, please follow this link to find out 
more:  
https://cafod.org.uk/jubilee-schools?
gad_source=1&gbraid=0AAAAAD71D4Lvqf_XoiELsk0vYymVTXKDT&gclid=
EAIaIQobChMIqsKL-NCfiwMVqpVQBh12SiKdEAAYASAAEgK2R_D_BwE 
Year 4 went on a fabulous trip to Ufton Court this week and their 
behaviour, as always, was outstanding. They had a fun filled day learning 
about Viking life including their justice system and how they fought. The 
children had hands on experience of making thread from sheep wool, 
building a fence and using flints.  Well done to all our Year 4 pupils for 
representing the school well.  
 
We have some special theme days/weeks coming up.  

• Week beginning 3rd February: children's mental health week 

• Friday 7th February: Number Day 

• Tuesday 11th February: Safer Internet Day 

•  
Another couple of dates for your diaries are the Spring Term parent 
evening meetings. These will be taking place on Tuesday 11th March and 
Thursday 13th March. We will notify parents when bookings are open. 
Both evenings will run from 3:30pm until 6:30pm.  
 
Just a small reminder about uniform. I have noticed some trainers being 
worn on non-PE days. Shoes should be plain black school shoes. If there 
are any issues related to this, please speak to the school office.  
 
Wishing you all a very happy weekend.  
Many thanks, 
Mr Stopps 

Important dates: 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Class Attendance: 

RHA—St Valentine –94.7% 

RHC—St Joseph – 97.9% 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska –90% 

Yr1—St Bernadette –97% 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta –96.9% 

Yr2—St Mary Magdalene –98.2% 

Yr3—St Paul –93.3% 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres –90.8% 

Yr4—St Peter –83.7% 

Yr4—St John-Bosco –78.6% 

Yr5—St Thomas More –93.8% 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi –90% 

Yr6—St Maximilian –98.6% 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita –92.7% 

Whole school weekly attendance: 92.3% 
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February 

Tuesday 5th—Year 6 to Mass at 

OLOP—9:30am 

Friday 7th—Number Day 

Tuesday 11th—Year 5 to Mass at 

OLOP– 9:30am 

Friday 14th—Friends Doughnut & 

Sweet Treat Sale 

Friday 14th—Term Ends 

Monday 17th—Friday 21st—Half 

Term 

Monday 24th—Term Starts 

Thursday 27th & Friday 28th February 

- Little Recyclers Clothing Collection 

https://cafod.org.uk/jubilee-schools?gad_source=1&gbraid=0AAAAAD71D4Lvqf_XoiELsk0vYymVTXKDT&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIqsKL-NCfiwMVqpVQBh12SiKdEAAYASAAEgK2R_D_BwE
https://cafod.org.uk/jubilee-schools?gad_source=1&gbraid=0AAAAAD71D4Lvqf_XoiELsk0vYymVTXKDT&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIqsKL-NCfiwMVqpVQBh12SiKdEAAYASAAEgK2R_D_BwE
https://cafod.org.uk/jubilee-schools?gad_source=1&gbraid=0AAAAAD71D4Lvqf_XoiELsk0vYymVTXKDT&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIqsKL-NCfiwMVqpVQBh12SiKdEAAYASAAEgK2R_D_BwE


ACHIEVEMENT & SUCCESS 
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This week’s pupils of the week are: 

RHA—St Valentine—Tanvi 

RHC—St Joseph—Nathan 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska— Sidney 

Yr1—St Bernadette—Myla 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta—Leon M 

Yr2—St Mary Magadelene—Enya 

Yr3—St Paul—Esmae  

Yr3—St Martin de Porres—Ethan 

Yr4—St Peter— Precious 

Yr4—St John-Bosco—The Whole Class 

Yr5—St Thomas More—Lily 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi— Haider  

Yr6—St Maximilian—Joyal 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita—Josh M 

Congratulations to all of our pupils of the 

week for your hard work and achievements 

this week.  



MY ACTIVE CALENDAR 
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TEN TEN FOR PRAYER & LITURGY 
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February 2025 

The dark mornings and evenings are still with us as we celebrate Candlemas, the feast of The 
Presentation of the Lord, on 2nd February. This feast day marks the official end of the Christ-
mas season in the Catholic Church and reminds us again that Jesus is the light who came into 
the world to save us. 
 
Throughout February, children will consider how Jesus, Light of the World, invites us to follow 
Him and  leads us to joy, peace and truth. 
 

I Have Seen The Promise 
 
 

The Assembly for the first week of February celebrates the Presentation of the Lord, when Je-
sus was taken to the Temple as a baby to be presented to God - a religious tradition and duty 
for all Jews.  
 
The Gospel story of this event is told through a drama with Simeon and Anna reflecting on the 
amazing day when they saw Jesus and through eyes of faith, recognised Him as the promised 
Saviour. Children will come to know that they too can see Jesus with eyes of faith as the Light of 
the World - the light that leads us to joy, peace and truth.  
 

With your child, you might like to…  

Light a candle in a darkened room or turn on a lamp or torch and ask your child to describe 

how light changes the look and feel of their surroundings. Talk about the title for Jesus - 

the ‘Light of the World’ and explain that Jesus guides us with His loving light. 

 

Talk about ways they can shine Jesus’ loving light in the world through their words and ac-

tions. 

 



TEN TEN FOR PRAYER & LITURGY 
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THE HOLY FAMILY 

Special occasions often draw families together and Jesus’ family were no different. Mary, Jo-
seph and Jesus went to the Temple together for the special event of Jesus’ presentation and we 
can be inspired by this example of togetherness. In fact, the month of February is dedicated to 
the Holy Family.   

You might like to take this opportunity to honour the Holy Family by… 

Spending quality time with your own loved ones, perhaps by going to Mass, eating together, 
playing a game or going on a family outing.  

Perhaps you could pray together, including prayers of thanks and appreciation for each other 
and also pray for families who can't be together due to distance, illness or conflict. 

 

TRUST IN THE LORD 

The Gospel for the week beginning 10th February shows Simon Peter taking a leap of faith. Af-
ter fishing all night and without catching anything, Jesus asked him to cast his nets once again. 
Simon Peter trusted Jesus and did just that and they caught so many fish that other fishermen 
had to come to help! 

Inspired by Simon Peter, who showed us how to trust in the Lord – even when we don’t fully un-
derstand, this week’s prayers reflect on encouraging messages from the Scriptures which help 
us to trust and follow Jesus, just like the first disciples. 

As part of their prayers, children will use Sign Language to help them learn verses from the 
Scriptures. 

Perhaps you’d like to learn this Scripture verse together ‘Trust in The Lord with all your 
heart’ (Proverbs 3:5). You might like to watch the Sign Language video that has been made 
available in the Parent Portal.  

https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/parent-portal/ 

After, you might like to use this prayer to finish: 

 

Jesus, 
We want to follow you, just like the first disciples. 

Give us strength to be like Simon Peter and trust you with all our heart so that we 
grow closer to you. 

Amen 
 

https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/parent-portal/


JUBILEE FOR SCHOOLS 
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JUBILEE FOR SCHOOLS CONTINUED 
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JUBILEE FOR SCHOOLS CONTINUED 
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NUMBER DAY 
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Dear Parents/Guardians, 

I am excited to announce that OLOP will be celebrating the 
NSPCC's Number Day on Friday 7th February - the children 
will be participating in fun and engaging maths activities 

during the day, including a special assembly, real-life 
investigations, puzzles, games, competitions and more. 

To mark the occasion, we are inviting children to wear a 
maths-related outfit or costume for the day.  This could 

include an item of clothing with a number, shape or pattern 
on it, or even to dress as a mathematical object of some 

kind... there will be prizes for the best dressed so feel free to 
go all-out!  We hope the day will be one to remember and 
look forward to sharing photos with you in the subsequent 

newsletter. 

Thank you and best wishes, 

Miss Thistle 



NUMBER DAY 
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On Friday 24th January, nine of our finest Year 5 played between Langley 

Heritage Academy, in their first away match. Despite their wonderful 

team spirit and perseverance, the final score did not go in our favour. As 

one parent, Mr Sandhu stated “The boys should be extremely proud of 

their performance.”    

Well done! 



WAKE UP WEDNESDAY 
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As we grow up, we’re inevitably exposed to new and challenging feelings – 
whether it’s sadness, fear or rage. These emotions can be tough to handle when 
we’re still learning about the world – and even once we’ve passed into adulthood – 
which is why emotional literacy is a vital life skill. 

Of course, when emotions are running high, it can be tricky to help young people 

process these feelings in a healthy way, but it’s incredibly important that we do so 

as parents and educators. This free guide provides you with expert tips on teaching 

children to recognise their own emotions and deal with them in a mature manner. 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS 
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Dates for the Calendar: 

14th February - Doughnut & Sweet Treats Sale  

27th & 28th February - Little Recyclers Clothing Collection 

6th March - Pre-loved Book Sale 

7th March - Mr Stopps Chocolate Factory 

 

Friday 14th February - Doughnuts and Sweet Treats Sale 

Start the half-term with a delicious doughnut or sweets, on sale after 

school in the car park. 

Please get in touch if you are able to help sell doughnuts, we just need 

help for about 45 minutes from 3pm; please email us at: 

friends@olopprimary.co.uk 

Thursday 27th and Friday 28th February - Little Recyclers 

Clothing Collection 

Our next clothing collection will be on 27th and 28th February so is a 

great opportunity to have a de-clutter and sort your wardrobes out over 

the half term break. Little Recyclers will accept good quality clothing, 

shoes, bags and accessories and we are paid by the weight collected, so 

it’s an easy way to support our fundraising while reducing 

waste and promoting reuse and recycling. 

 



FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS CONTINUED 
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World Book Day Events 

Mr Stopps Chocolate Factory  

Shall we share a secret with you? 

Mr. Stopps owns a secret Chocolate Factory….and this year he’ll open it 

to us on Friday 7th of March to celebrate World Book Day!  Children will 

have the chance to buy his Stoppsdiddlyumptious chocolate bars and 

some will have a Gold Ticket in them with amazing prizes to be won.  

Details of the fantastic prizes and how to buy your chocolate bars will be 

available soon….Keep an eye on the posters going up in and around the 

school and on the Friends of Our Lady of Peace Facebook page for more 

information! 

 

 

 

 

Book Sale 

We will also be holding a pre-loved book sale on Thursday 6th March, 

giving the children the chance to pick up a new book for World Book Day 

at a bargain price. We would be very grateful for donations of pre-loved 

books which can be dropped off at the school office - Thank you! 



 HEALTH INFORMATION AND ADVICE 

FOR PARENTS/CARERS 
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Please see the Flyer below for details of Drop In Sessions at local 
Children’s Centres/Family Hubs.  The sessions cover a range of health 
related themes and there is no need to book.  
 



SEND SUPPORT  
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Please see the attached information from the GEMS Team regarding upcoming 
workshops they are running.  

 



SLOUGH URGENT CARE CENTRE 
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FOOTBALL TRAINING 
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CHURCH BULLETIN  
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CHURCH BULLETIN CONTINUED 
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